
          April, 2023 

  Cedar Valley  

  

                    

    RODDER NEWS  
           48 Years and still running 
 

                                

CVSR DIRECTORS, 2023 
   Terry Dolezal  560-3818  tdolezal@huppelectric.com 

   Larry Hampton  521-1946  lh1932@yahoo.com 

   Whitey Hermansen 361-1100  bhone@aol.com 

   Roger Hindman 440-7719  36ragtop@gmail.com 

   Dave Swenka  743-5257  david.swenka@gmail.com 
                                                                       

 Co-Treasurers:  Sharon Davis, Roger Hindman  
   
  

Cedar Valley Street Rods web site address:  www.cedarvalleystreetrods.org  

                          Send Website information & pictures to 

                   Dave Swenka @ david.swenka@gmail.com 

    

                    Send Newsletter information & pictures to: 

                       Mary Markmann @ memark@q.com 

 

Next Meeting Sunday, June 11, 2023 with social hour at 3 PM, meeting at 4:15 

and dinner at 5 in Durgin Pavilion at Camp Courageous.   

 Roger Hindman presiding.   
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        Cedar Valley Street Rods – April Meeting Minutes 
 
         April 2nd, 2023, Meeting at Hupp Electric in Marion, Iowa 
 
   
Members Present:   Dave Swenka, Craig & Lynn Emrich, Roger Hindman, Whitey & 
Shirley Hermansen, Larry Hampton, Terry Dolezal, Sherri Wilcox, Richard K. Mishler, 
Brian Kuennen, Dave Marsden, Sharon Davis, Butch Slocum, Bruce Cross, Ken & 
Sandy Smith, Mike Hall, Sandie Weeks, Joyce Dolezal, Dave & Lois Bailey, Virgil Dietz 
& Rose Lockhart and Mary Markmann. 
 
Dave Swenka brought the meeting to order at 1:05 PM.     He thanked Hupp Electric for 
the use of their building and Terry Dolezal for arranging it.  Virgil Dietz made a motion to 
approve the February minutes as written, seconded by Dave Bailey.  Roger Hindman 
gave the Treasurer’s report.   
 
OLD BUSINESS: 

• Dave Swenka reported that the Club Facebook page is being kept up to date 

by Joyce Dolezal and Dave Bailey.  Thanks to both for their work on 

managing the site.  Club members should sign up. 

• Dave also reported the CVSR Website has gone through restructuring on 

viewing newsletters.  He’s added the Cruisin’ flyer.  The Planning Committee 

events sheet has its own tab.  This was emailed to club members earlier and 

has non-date events that cannot be listed on the website calendar. 

• Terry Dolezal reported the Club Night Out to Dinner at Barrel House was a 

smaller group that had a great time with good food and company.  A day-out 

trip is scheduled for Wednesday, April 19th to the Floyd Museum in Charles 

City and Coyote Classics in Greene.  Thursday cruise nights have started. 

• Dave Swenka gave an update on the Monticello car show.  Rich Mishler 

entered four model cars and received three trophies.  Congratulations Rich!  

This was the 54th year for this great show. 

• Larry Hampton reported the cruise to Albaugh’s Garage in Ankeny, organized 

by local car enthusiasts, is something everyone should put on their bucket list.  

Between 1 and 200 people attended.  Along with his amazing car collection, 

he has between 4 and 500 gas globes on display. They had a great lunch on 

the way home at Legends in Marshalltown. 

• Dave Swenka asked if there was any interest in reserving two booths at the 

Central City Swap Meet on Saturday, May 13th.  There was no interest shown, 

so none will be reserved.  It was also noted that if you were to bring items to 

sell in future years, you are expected to help man the booth. 



 
 
NEW BUSINESS:  

• Shirley Hermansen reported she and Whitey are planning a trip to 

Hornbakers Nursery, Wednesday, June 7th.  Meet at the rest area past West 

Branch by Highway 38 and I80 at 9 AM.  Bring a sack lunch. 

• Larry Hampton gave an update from the Planning Committee for Cruisin’.  

Things are moving along nicely.  Everyone should work on getting donations.  

Volunteers are needed for both the front gate and parking.  Volunteers are 

also needed for set-up at 9 AM on Saturday, May 20th.  Bruce Cross’s 

daughter donated grab bag items.  Members can bring individually wrapped 

baked items this year.  Pre-registration forms were available at the meeting.  

The Board feels it is a nice gesture for club members to register.  Lynn 

Emrich stated the 18-hole mini golf course will be open.  The Camp is asking 

for donations to buy remote-controlled boats on Lake Todd.  $30 = 1 boat.  

Let’s break our record this year! 

• Terry suggested having a “Vendor Day” at one of our club meetings.  He’s 

asking for ideas of places to contact to do the heavy lifting that many of us 

don’t care to do anymore.  Let Terry know if you have any suggestions. 

• Joyce Dolezal reported she will be placing an order for the mugs for those 

that ordered them.  Price for mugs is $25 each & Club will pay any additional 

cost. 

• The next meeting will be June 11th in Durgin Hall at Camp Courageous 

followed by our banquet.  A sign-up sheet was sent around.     Larry Hampton 

made a motion to spend $700 towards the banquet, seconded by Lynn 

Emrich.  Social hour is at 3 PM, meeting at 4:15 and banquet at 5.  Contact 

and pay Sharon by June 4th if you plan to attend.  The cost per person is $10. 

 

 
Buy, Sell or Trade: 
Virgil Dietz is having a going out of business sale.  50% off all his stock.  
Larry Hampton has a wooden bar stool.  $10.  
Dave Swenka has ’32 gas tank and brakes.  No rotors. 
 
Mary Markmann made a motion to adjourn at 12:35 PM, seconded by Dave Marsden.     
   
Respectfully submitted, 
 
Mary Markmann 
Newsletter Editor 
 
 
 



 



Terry & Joyce and Larry & Mary were the only 
members on the trip to Des Moines on March 1st.  
They had a great time shopping with lots of 
stops and dinner at the Cheesecake Factory! 
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